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Principal’s Message 

 

Handwriting 

A revelatory piece of research from the 

other side of the world was released last 

week. It confirmed what many of us in 

education have reasonably suspected for 

years. 

Writing by hand improves an individual’s 

capacity to learn. 

The newly published research, which 

comes from Norway, appeared on the 

World Economic Forum website, and it 

could not come at a more opportune time. 

There is at present a NSW government 

push to improve reading in all state schools; 

reading that is more often than not assessed through, you have 

probably guessed it, written responses. 

This push comes on the back of an independent review of National 

Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN), conducted 

by Victoria, NSW, Queensland and the ACT. That review found that in 

the period between 2008 and 2019, writing performance among 

students has plateaued between Years 3 and 5. Worse, in that 12 year 

period, writing has demonstrated a marked decline between Years 7 

and 9. 

As an aside, while it may be correlation rather than causation, it is 

worth noting that in that same time period there has been a marked 

uptake of mobile devices by young people. Just saying. 

The Norwegian study dovetails nicely with work that has been 

previously undertaken in this area by researchers at Western 

Australia’s Murdoch University. That institution’s long-term study 

looked into how fast and easily pre-school to Year 1 children can write. 

What they found was substantial evidence linking students who write 

with pen and paper being producers of better learning outcomes later 

on in their academic lives. 

The Norwegian University of Science and Technology’s researcher is a 

neuroscientist, Professor Audrye van der Meer. She says of 

handwriting that it provides, “more 'hooks' to hang your memories on.” 

She added, “A lot of senses are activated by pressing the pen on 
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paper, seeing the letters you write and hearing the sound you make while writing.” In her paper, 

Professor van der Meer then goes on to explain that the experience of hand writing creates 

contact between different parts of the brain, opening it up for learning. 

The study shows that handwriting stimulates both learning and memory. Handwriting shakes into 

action the neural pathways that fire an individual’s capacity to remember. 

The same research also reveals that drawing by hand has a similar effect on learning and 

memory. 

The findings suggest strongly that the movement and cognitive effort required by both activities – 

writing and drawing, as opposed to keystrokes on a keyboard or thumb swipes across a screen – 

better enable the brain to encode new information. 

The word is out. Encouraging the kids in our collective care to take up the pen over the keyboard 

pays better dividends. 

By the way, the irony isn’t lost on me that weekly I put together my part of the school newsletter 

using a keyboard. 

 

End of Year Presentation 

NSW appears to have turned a pandemic corner. A good thing. That said, restrictions are still in 

place. The school is obliged to provide 4sqm per adult on site. 

With this requirement firmly in mind, our annual Presentation Night assembly will need to be 

modified so that no more than 140 people are within our 560sqm gymnasium at any one time. 

On Monday 23 November, a short survey was sent out to all parents for whom we have email 

addresses. A link to the survey was also placed on our Facebook page. 

The options available are those our presentation committee, working in concert with the school’s 

executive, have determined as the three best possible ways forward. 

The options are: 

1. Two back to back assemblies in the evening. Years 7 and 8, followed by Years 9, 10 and 

11. Two guests per student allowed. 

2. One evening assembly including Years 7 to 11. Only one guest per student. 

3. Individual Year group assemblies run throughout the day. No guests invited. Assemblies will 

be recorded and posted after the event. 

In the spirit of “the world is run by those who turn up,” collectively we look forward to your 

responses. Be aware too that if you have problems with the link, you can contact the school and 

have your choices recorded over the phone. 

Here’s the link:  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfVSEcJaYJUxAjIUsLqcmR2Bm4VeiO-

8nu0yAMq4uUM35iZPw/viewform?usp=sf_link 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfVSEcJaYJUxAjIUsLqcmR2Bm4VeiO-8nu0yAMq4uUM35iZPw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfVSEcJaYJUxAjIUsLqcmR2Bm4VeiO-8nu0yAMq4uUM35iZPw/viewform?usp=sf_link


 

MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL P&C 

The next meeting of the Mudgee High School P&C will be held 
on Monday 22 February 2021 at 7pm via Zoom.  

Link will be published on the MHS Facebook page.          

All welcome. 

Week 6 Term 4  Awards 

P&C Awards: Year 7 - Macy Dowler; Year 8 - Emma Scarbrow; Year 9 - Jarvis Ullrich;  

   Year 10 - Sam Couch; Year 11 - Maree Ioane     

Writing Friday 



Photography competition 

Students at Mudgee High were invited to celebrate the Spring Equinox this year with a photo 

competition.  

In Australia, calendar Spring starts on 1 September. Astronomically speaking, it doesn’t start until 

22 September thanks to an event called the Vernal Equinox. Equinox occurs when the Sun is 

directly above the Earth's equator at noon causing day and night hours to be of approximately 

equal length. 

At Equinox, the tilt of the Earth's axis is neither towards nor away from the Sun. This happens 

twice a year, in March and again in September. After Spring or Vernal Equinox, the axis of the 

Earth begins to tilt the Southern Hemisphere closer to the Sun, bringing us toward Summer. 

Along with the gorgeous scent of flowers buzzing with bees, Spring is a great time to get out and 

see the stars at night. To celebrate Spring, Mudgee High’s Science Department held a 

photography competition. The competition ran for 3 weeks from 1 September and was open to all 

students. 

In recognition for outstanding skill in capturing Spring with a camera, the winning photo prize of a 

$50 gift voucher was awarded to Gemma Ryan of Year 10 for her entry called Coming out of 

hibernation. The competition was so close, that a second place prize of a $20 gift voucher was 

awarded to Charlie Johanson from Year 7 for his entry titled Living with giants. 

 

Coming out of hibernation by Gemma Ryan 

Living with giants by Charlie Johanson 



Holocaust Talks  

On 10 November, students at Mudgee High participated 

in a talk titled ‘Understanding the Holocaust’, presented 

by the Sydney Jewish Museum. The interactive session 

was designed to help students understand the importance 

of studying the Holocaust. The program also introduced 

students to significant factors that can help them 

understand how this cataclysmic event unfolded. 

The seminar examined: 

• How Nazi ideology operated as a driving force 

behind the decision to destroy European Jewry. 

• Key historical events that culminated in the mass 

shootings of Jews and the subsequent 

establishment of extermination camps. 

• An explanation of how the persecution and 

murder of Jews was central to the aim of the Nazi 

regime to establish an empire in Europe. 

On 13 November, students were given the chance to talk to Tomas Fleischmann.  

Tomas Fleischmann was born in what is now Slovakia on 27 June 1938. Tomas is one of only 

123 survivors of 16,000 children who went through Terezin Concentration Camp during WWII. He 

and his pregnant mother Lolli were arrested, sent to Szered Camp, transported to Auschwitz and 

interred at Terezin where Lolli gave birth to another son, Peter. After the war, Tomas migrated to 

Australia. 

Two students commented: 

SM - The session was very mind-opening. It is very important to get a first person perspective. In 

particular, when studying the Holocaust, it was nice to have a positive story interwoven with the 

tragedy. 

EB - It provided a human outlook on the Holocaust, rather than the numbers aspect that is taught 

when studying the Holocaust.  It grabbed your attention with the way he spoke about his 

experiences, and how close he came to death.   



HSC Drama 

Year 12 Drama students show their excitement at having completed their last examinamtion.  

Drama students around NSW completed their examination on Wednesday 11
 
November. It was 

the last examination of the HSC. The relief and delight of being finished can be seen on all their 

faces.  

We wish you the best of luck for your future endeavours.  









House 

Championship 

2020 

Tally as at 13 November 2020 

Week 4 Term 5 

Blaxland:  Surnames A to D   

Cunningham: Surnames E to K  (Leading by 2311 points) 

Lawson:  Surnames L to R 

Wentworth: Surnames S to Z 

1st Cunningham 161 807 

2nd Blaxland 159 496 

3rd Lawson 156 547 

4th Wentworth 153 739 
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Teaching someone to drive? 

  

Mid-Western Regional Council is partnering with Transport for NSW to deliver a FREE online 

information session to parents and guardians teaching someone how to drive this summer. The 

program is called Helping Learner Drivers Become Safer Drivers. 

The presentation will offer practical advice and information about the Graduated Licensing 

Scheme, its log book requirements and useful tips on being a supervising driver. 

The session will be delivered via Zoom on Thursday 10 December 2020 starting at 6pm.   

Registrations can be made online at https://www.trybooking.com/BMALZ  

To find out more, please call Council on 6378 2850.  

 

 

 

Samantha Cecchini (pronounced cha-kee-nee)  Wednesday - Friday 

Road Safety Officer, Operations 

Mid-Western Regional Council 

t 0418 515 047 
f 02 6378 2815 | e samantha.cecchini@midwestern.nsw.gov.au 

a 86 Market Street | PO Box 156 Mudgee NSW 2850 
w www.midwestern.nsw.gov.au 

facebook | twitter | youtube 
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Mudgee Respiratory and Fever Clinic 

The Mudgee Respiratory and Fever Clinic opened on Wednesday 13 May as a joint community 

initiative delivered by local GPs and Council through Federal Government funding. 

The clinic has been established to relieve pressure from GP practices and local hospital 

emergency departments heading into the winter cold and flu season. 

Who can attend 

Anyone experiencing respiratory symptoms such as fever, cough, runny nose and sore throat. 

The clinic will test and treat for COVID-19, influenza, pneumonia and other respiratory illness. 

Appointments 

Bookings are essential via telephone on 0417 072 652 or by calling South Mudgee Surgery 

on 6372 4355. This service is available to medicare and non-medicare card holders, free of 

charge. 

Location 

Mudgee Showground (Douro Street entrance). 

Opening hours 

Open 7 days  9am to 1pm via appointment only. 



Sponsorship 

Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


